
 

 

Ms Viv Evans, Planning 

Harrow Civic Centre 

Station Road  

Harrow Middlesex, HA1 2XY                                                                 March 25th, 2025 

 

Dear Ms Evans, 

Will we tell future generations that we stayed silent over harmful radiation?  

I recently spoke with a highly respected local councillor who informed me that they were fully 

aware that the radiation from 5G masts extends far further than that of 3G and 4G, and is known 

to cause cancer. 5G is not necessary for faster communication, as 4G is more than adequate. 

Other councillors and scientists are also concerned with the dangers of 5G.* 

● Government guidance informs us that telecom masts should not be refused on health 

grounds in circumstances where ICNIRP guidelines are met. However, ICNIRP guidelines 

refer to thermal effects (heat) from EMF radiation but not to non-thermal effects.*  

● The World Health Organization classifies non-ionizing radiofrequency radiation (RFR) as a 

possible human carcinogen. https://tinyurl.com/WHOpossible-cancer * 

● ICNIRP guidelines do not consider EMF radiation health harms for people with any metal 

implants including metal dentistry or pacemakers, which includes most of the population.* 

● The US-based telecoms company Verizon, with offices in the UK, make provision in their 

statutory accounts for potential EMF health claims. 

● In a patent application from Swisscom, the industry declared this technology to be 

carcinogenic through non-thermal pathways.  

● Insurance underwriters, it appears, do not provide cover for the effects of EMF radiation 

from telecom masts. 

● The National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF), which contains reference to the above 

ICNIRP guidance, is not statute, as noted by the UK Supreme Court.  

● Following NPPF does not exempt Councils from liability in instances of harm caused by 

non-ionizing RFR.  



● London’s Wandsworth Borough Council stated in an FOIA reply that their insurer does not 

cover them for EMF radiation effects. 

● Each 5G mast requires approximately 3 x more power than a 4G mast (as much as 73 

typical homes) so the technology is clearly not ‘green’.* 

There are more scientific health effects to divulge, which for brevity won’t be discussed herein.  

Many ICNIRP certificates have been issued to councils in the name of "Three UK Limited" a 

company dissolved in October 2015. Could this be an attempt to avoid liability?* 

It is no longer conscionable to stay silent and do nothing. Globally, we have been misled by 

governments about the reasons for installing unnecessary and harmful 5G technology, which is 

associated with multiple harmful health effects, including cancer. Furthermore, this technology is 

dangerous to anyone with metal implants, and is uninsurable for harms, and should be removed.  

If you are concerned about your health and wellbeing and that of your family and your 

constituents, please view this new report: New Report Contradicts Telecom Industry Claim 

That Wireless Radiation Is Safe https://tinyurl.com/Radiation-Research* 

• Please see relevant links on: www.aches.international/aces-health 

 

 

Best regards, 

M Kenton 

Michael Kenton  

info@aches.international 
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